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Thursday 1 December 2022  

 

Ms Campo’s News.... 
 

 

After not being able to have our lovely Christmas Concert tradition over the past two COVID years…it’s BACK!!  Our Concert will be held on Friday 16 
December from 9:30 am and all our families are very welcome to join us.  Families are asked to bring their own seating.  We will use our existing stage 
and the area in front of the stage will be reserved for student seating.  Behind the row of seats at the back of the Assembly area, we will set up a few 
rows of chairs for families to sit on when it is their child’s class on the stage – and then they would return to their own seating.  We didn’t hire a stage as 
we were not sure where our Construction team would be at and whether the oval would be available.  I have notified MelbCon that we will need to use 
the school half of the car park throughout the day and for them to avoid any construction traffic on that day.  Please note that parking is always at a 
premium (even though we have more parking than most schools) and for families to come in a single vehicle if possible.    

 

Please see the information about the children’s (very simple) costume requirements later in this newsletter. 
 
 

 
 
 
Next year’s teachers  
(Repeated from last newsletter)       We have been supporting the children throughout this year to rediscover their resilience and ability to cope with 
change.  As we know, dealing with change and the mild to severe anxiety this can make people experience, is part of life and part of being human.  As a 
community, our families and our school staff, we shield the children from situations as much as we can - but experiencing and coping with change is 
something we support them with. 
  

For 2022, we tried to keep things fairly consistent and many children had their teacher and the same class mates for the second year, in response to the 
impact of Remote Learning on their social and emotional resilience.  As part of our strategy to keep supporting our children’s wellbeing and their ability to 
cope with change, all children will have a different teacher from the one they have had this year and we will continue working with the children to feel 
confident about looking forward to meeting their new teachers and class mates.  
 

We will share the information about the teacher and class matches and ES allocation on our ‘Step Up’ Day on Tuesday 13 December and will advise 
parents through Seesaw.  Please note that changes to classes and teachers are extremely difficult to make at this point in our  planning and organisation. 
 

NEWS - Mr Gundry informed me yesterday that he and his family are relocating to Queensland and he will be teaching in a school there from 2023.  I 
have advertised for a teacher replacement: the vacancy closes on Tuesday 13 December and then we will move into Selection Panel mode – so the 
‘Step Up Day’ activity for one class won’t happen on Tuesday 13 December, but will happen later in the week, once we have selected a replacement 
teacher.  

 

Please see the teacher allocations later in this newsletter. 
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Coming up 

Due to the Office 

• Friday 9 December 

o Year 6 Graduation and Year 6 Celebration 
Day.  - Money and consent forms due to the 
office. 

2022 Christmas and Year 6 Graduation Concert 

 

• Tuesday 6 December 

o 2023 Prep Transition Visit 4 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo          Phone 9743 5025     exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

2023 Staffing 
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Here are our 2023 Teacher placements for you.  I am working on confirming the ES 

placements.  As mentioned earlier in the newsletter, I have matched classes and teaching 

staff and you will receive this information on ‘Step Up Day’ (Tuesday 13 December for all 

classes except for Year 3-4 ???, which will have their turn hopefully on Thursday 15 

December. 

 

Teaching Teams Teachers 

Prep Team • Prep Akamatis – Ms Christina Akamatis 

• Prep Smyth – Ms Hannah Smyth 
 

Year 1-2 Team • Year 1-2 Ambrose – Mrs Karen Ambrose 

• Year 1-2 Roe – Mrs Simone Roe 

• Year 1-2 Romanski – Ms Lisa Romanski 

• Year 1-2 Talevski – Ms Rebeka Talevski 
 

Year 3-4 Team • Year 3-4 ??? (replacing Mr Gundry) 

• Year 3-4 Micallef – Mrs Alyssa Micallef 

• Year 3-4 Monagle – Ms Kellie Monagle 
 

Year 5-6 Team • Year 5-6 Fyfe – Ms Rachel Fyfe 

• Year 5-6 Higgins – Ms Melissa Higgins 

• Year 5-6 Mounsey – Mr Blake Mounsey 
  

Specialist Team • The Arts and Tutoring – Ms Zaffie Mastrop 

• French (LOTE) – Monsieur Aziz Mouhamad 

• Phys Ed – Mr Jordan Patty 

• Science – Mr Jordan Patty and Mr Craig Wilson 

• Returning in Term 4 – Tutoring - Ms Katherine 
Anderson 

 

  

 

 
 

We are collecting quite a stash of prizes for our Raffle Draw for our Concert on Friday 16 

December. 

 

Our thanks to these families for their generous donations: 

• Ali, Adelina and Aydin’s family 

• Adele H’s family 

• Mason and Aiden’s family 

 
It’s not too late to organise something to contribute for our Raffle prize collection – you are 

welcome to contact our office if you are able to organise something. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Our thanks to Woolworths at Opalia for making a generous contribution of the children’s 

drinks for our Year 6 Graduation event.  This is a cost we were able to take out of the charge 

for our families.  

 

 

 

Monday 13 December is our Moving Day where our teachers move into their 2023 

classrooms.  The children will then operate out of that classroom for the remainder of the 

year.   (Please see location map later in this newsletter). 

  

 

Term 4 
 

 

Tuesday 6 December 

• 2023 Prep Transition Visit 4 
 

Tuesday 13 December 

• 2023 Year 7 Transition Day – our year 6 

students will spend the day at their 

secondary schools 

• 2023 ‘Step up’ Day – parent advice 

sheets sent through Seesaw 
 

Wednesday 14 December  

• Variety Club Xmas Concert – invite only 
 

Thursday 15 December  

• 2023 ‘Step up’ Day for Year 3-4 ??  – 

parent advice sheets sent through 

Seesaw 

• Year 6 Graduation Evening  

• Semester 2 Student Reports sent home 
 

Friday 16 December  

• Exford Christmas Concert (9:30 am) 
 

Monday 19 December  

• Year 6 Celebration Day – Adventure Park    
 

Tuesday 20 December  

• End of 2022 School year 

o 1.10 pm Assembly  

o 1:30 pm Dismissal  
 

2023 

Term 1 
 

Friday 27 January 

• 2023 Term 1 beings for staff 

• Pupil Free Day No 1 for students 
 

Monday 30 January   

• Pupil Free Day No 2 for students 
 

Tuesday 31 January   

• Year 1 – 6 students begin 

o 1.10 pm Assembly  

o 1:30 pm Dismissal  
 

Friday 31 March 

• School Photo Day 

 

2022 dates to  
remember 

2023 Teacher placements 

Raffle prizes 

Moving Day 

Woolworths Opalia 



 

 

 

 

 
 

I’ve had some Year Prep and 1-2 visitors this week coming to share their 

writing and collect their Gotcha prizes.  Mr Wilson and I have also been 

having lunch and morning tea with children who have chosen to spend 

time with us as their Gotcha prize. All highlights of our day! 
 

  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our school’s ICT budget to 

provide our kids with access to Reading Eggs, Mathletics and iPads. 
 

We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities throughout the year, 

some are traditional parts of our Fundraising approach and these happen 

each year. 
 

• Term 4 – End of year Raffle and Christmas Concert Raffle 

• Are you able to help to organise or provide donations for our 

Christmas Raffle?  If you can, please contact Ms Campo or Mr 

Wilson on exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au  
 

 

 

 
 

Our 2022 target is…  
$5,000 - $10,000. 
 

Our Tally so far… $3,411.20 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

As the weather warms up and the children remove their jumpers in the 

playground.  Please ensure all items are clearly labelled with your child’s 

name.  Lost property is emptied each night and items with names are 

returned to the children the next day. 
 

We are unfortunately, still getting unnamed items handed in to lost 
property.  The lack of a clearly written name delays or prevents the return 
of items to children. 

 

2023 Class locations 

Lost Property 

Visitors to the Office 😊 
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To our students who celebrated their birthday 18 November – 1 December 

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss over the child 

who is celebrating and (individually wrapped store-bought) birthday 

treats are always welcome! We also love for birthday children to visit 

us in the Office for a sticker and birthday song. 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event and if your child is 

absent on their birthday, they miss out on all the fuss made over 

them. 

Kingston, Charlie.M, Gurmanvir, Te Wai, Cameron, Faatea, 

Navroop and Rose.  

Happy Birthdays!! 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 


